Major George P. Ahern, The Moodley, Washington, D. C.

Dear Major Ahern:

I have your hasty note and am pleased to know that the Indian Bureau likes my scheme for a book of great Americans of Indian blood. I shall be very happy to know more about the business arrangements and contacting of the book so that I can take the matter up with my publisher and perhaps obtain an advance to enable me to do the necessary research. Please let me hear about this at your earliest convenience.

Since my investigations among the Sioux Indians I am wondering if Henry Ford was not right when he said that historywwas bunk. If all great Indians have been as badly misrepresented as Sitting Bull, then Henry was right. Please give my regards to Ars. Bonnin whose visit to Standing Rock still reverberates.

Yours cordially.

W. S. CATREELL.